Committee Secretary.

I make the following submission for carriage to the Committee.

It is my opinion that the reason the Government and in particular the
Minister for Finance ignored the abolition of the CPI for DFRDB and CPS
pension adjustments is because they were aware that this inquiry would

change the system to a civilianization for defence recipients.

Proposed are 3 Directors without service experience and 2 with e.g. stacked
vote.

With a Deficit of $200B and a monthly interest bill of $1.8B is it any
wonder that veterans miss out.

I believe the Committee should reject the proposal in entirety and recommend
it as non viable and detrimental to the veteran community.

Yours Faithfully.

DG Annett





